
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Interim Chief Executive Officer 
 

Emily Gilliland 
 

 
 
Board of Directors 
 

 

 

President 
Karol Collymore 
Nike 
 

 

 

Vice President  
William E. Spigner 
Nike 
 

 

 

Secretary  
Miguel Villarreal 
Kaiser Permanente 
 

 

 

Treasurer  
Edwin Kietzman 
Smart Foodservice  
Warehouse Stores  
 

 

 

Member at Large 
Kris Young 
Nike 
 

 

 

Daniel Borgen 
Community Member 
 

 

 

Tracy A. Curtis 
Wells Fargo Bank 
 

 

 

Eric Garcia 
New Relic, Inc. 
 

 

 

CJ Grub 
R1 
 

 

 

Daniel Guilfoyle 
Native American Youth & 
Family Center (NAYA) 
 

 

 

Jordan Olson 
Community Volunteer 
 

 

 

Rhodes Perry 
Rhodes Perry Consulting, LLC 
 

 

 

Kaydie Satein 
PeaceHealth of  
SW Washington 
 

 

 

Natalia Williams 
Bayside Communities 
 

 

 

Jeffrey W. Woodcox 
Tonkon Torp LLP  

      t > 503 223 5907 
  f > 503 223 6437 
            520 Northwest Davis Street, Suite 215 Portland, Oregon 97209  capnw.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 7, 2022 
 
 
Submitted electronically to the House Committee on Health Care 
 
 
Chair Prusak, Vice-Chairs Hayden & Salinas, and committee members: 
 
I am writing on behalf of Cascade AIDS Project & Prism Health to ask you to please 
support House Bill 4035, which will enable Oregon to maintain its momentum 
toward offering a public insurance option.  
 
As the oldest and largest provider of HIV & LGBTQ+ health services in Oregon, 
Cascade AIDS Project & Prism Health serve many people living in our state for whom 
health insurance is inaccessible, unaffordable, or not adequate to meet their 
healthcare needs. The high cost of healthcare is a driver of HIV transmission and 
poor HIV health outcomes. It is also a significant factor in LGBTQ+ health disparities: 
For example, Oregon lesbians, gays, and bisexuals are more likely to report recently 
not being able to access healthcare due to cost.  
 
A “public option” has the potential to push down healthcare costs and make care 
more accessible for marginalized communities. The public-option implementation 
plan commissioned by the Legislature last year calls for Oregon to transition to a 
state-based marketplace so that we have the flexibility we need to launch a public 
option custom-made for Oregonians by 2025. We encourage you to follow that plan 
by approving HB 4035, continuing our state’s progress toward a more affordable and 
equitable healthcare system.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jonathan Frochtzwajg 
Public Policy & Grants Manager, Cascade AIDS Project & Prism Health 
 
 
 
  
 


